Peninsula Soccer Association – Board Meeting

Wednesday November 24, 2004

Location: Panorama Rec Centre, Loft

ATTENDEES: 
Board Members:  Dixie Allen, Eric Bye, Alex Campbell,  Helen Christiansen, Al Coccola, Dave Erb, Kim Erb, Bill Hinds, Alan Nevile- Rutherford, Terri O’keeffe,  Donna Schurman, Shannon Seginson, James Stelck, John Teeney, , 
Regrets: Lauren Bicknell

Guests :  Dave Hill

U17/U18 players/parents: Peter Kupiak, Wendy Sobkowicz, Claire Rettie, Bill Stringer, Jim Knowles

1.  Agenda   MOVED (John) 2nd (Donna) to accept the agenda.  CARRIED

2.  Review of last minutes.

MOVED (Donna) 2nd (Helen) to accept the minutes of October 21, 2004.  CARRIED

OLD BUSINESS

3.  Lights at Iroquois – John reported that some of the branches from the trees blocking the lights have been trimmed and the rest will be completed shortly. 

4.  Newsletter – Dave says aiming to get issue out before Christmas. Director’s to send in write up to Christine Ball by Dec. 5th.   Discussed how best to distribute. Decided to send it by email to all coaches – Terri has distribution lists made up. Christine can send to Terri and she’ll send out. Will ask coaches to print off hard copies for the few parents who don’t have email. 

NEW BUSINESS

5.  Field Maintenance – John introduced Dave Hill who is taking over field maintenance for us from Bill Ehman who has retired.  Dave is an Arborist and foreman with District of North Saanich who is very familiar and knowledgeable about the field maintenance issues for all of our fields.  Dave recommended that we verti-drain our fields a minimum of once per month which will help keep them better drained in the wet season. Cost for this is $300-$400 per full sized field.  Treasurer James Stelck advised that we have $10,000 - $15,000 budgeted for field maintenance.  The Board agreed that Dave was authorized to spend up to $10,000 to verti-drain and maintain our fields for this season. 

- John mentioned that the School District closes all their fields Dec. 5th. Dave will talk to Doug at School District about verti draining at Sidney and Greenglade so we can keep these open until Dec. 11th.

5.  Field Development Budget – Dave talked to Mayor Alison Habkirk at Central Saanich. Once the field development at Alexander starts we won’t have access to this field for about one year as they need to give the new field time to establish root base. So, during this period we need to come up with another option for outside practice field that is lit.  Several options discussed:

· Iroquois – Possibly put up more lights at Iroquois; situate the lights so their at the ends rather than the sides.  Will have to consult with Transport Canada about the lights as the park is under the flight access to the airport. Lauren will follow-up with Transport Canada



Action:  Lauren

· Wain Rd – could add lights but would also need to improve drainage. 

· Centennial – would need to add lights.

Dave Erb mentioned that North Saanich is very interested in allowing us to develop and expand our use of Wain Rd field. Dave Hill to see what’s required to upgrade this field. He says NS had already prepared drawings for 2 full-sized soccer fields.  Tennis courts there are in poor condition and are slated to be taken down in the next 12-18 months so that could provide more parking space.
Action: Dave Hill

Guidelines for placement of players/teams – Al Coccola wants to get a few people together to draft guidelines for placement of players and teams. Dave Erb and Helen will work with him and will also try to get another 2 coaches or parents.  They will look at things like assessments, playing up, combining age groups, tiering within age groups etc. They will bring draft back to the Board for review and approval. (Decided later in the meeting that Claire Rettie, Manager of U17/U18 Girls would also sit on this committee).  

Tiering – Al C mentioned that  tiering at U11/U12 always seems to be an issue with parents. He proposes open house meetings with parents to explain the process.  Believes that U12’s will have modified tiering again next year. Provincials next year will be 8 aside for this age group.  All board members agreed that it’s a good idea to meet with parents to explain the process.  Al will set this up and put something about this in the upcoming newsletter. 

Copper Program – Al C is no longer pursuing this program..

Community Coaching Courses  – Al C mentioned these are going  really well. 12 Peninsula coaches have completed the CCY (Commumity Coach Youth) program and 14 Peninsula coaches are currently enrolled in the CCS (Community Coach Senior) program.

Recognition Night – Will plan to do this again. Has 3 parent volunteers to work on this.  Date and budget needed. Last year we had 240 people – will likely be more this year.  Decided to include U12’s this year and awards for referees. Date tentatively set for Thursday April 7, 2005.  Budget still TBA  - possibly $2,000 from Dundee Management.  Alan to put tentative budget together to include token gifts for referees. He will also check with Mary Winspear for availability for April 7th. 
Action. Alan N-R

AGM – Date set for Thursday March 17th – Alan N-R will check with Mary Winspear for availability. 

Mini’s Jamboree – will be March 19th & 20th, 2005.



District Cup – Al C. believes it will be March 5 & 6. He’ll check to make sure. 

Action: Al C.

Remembrance Day Tournament – Al C. mentioned this tournament for U16, U17, and U18’s went extremely well.  Great reviews from players and parents. Players were put on mixed teams (boys, girls, bronze, silver, gold) and played three 6-aside games.  Due to popularity may consider it again for year end. 

Keeper Club – Have had 3 sessions so far for U11-U13’s from 6:30pm – 7:30pm and than U14’s and up at 7:30pm – 8:30pm.  Good response so far. Brett wants to extend it for one more week.  In January Al proposes we start up again using older keepers to run the sessions for younger players. 

Mini’s Jamboree – Eric will be helping Alan N-R organize this. Alan will send Donna an email outlining how many volunteers they’ll need along with description of duties.

LISA Update – Al C. reported that preliminary draws for B and C Cup draws have taken place. U13’s will have an A cup this year. Since there’s no metro team at U13, the best U13 teams will go to A Cup.

- Some clubs are proposing to run Spring League. Players are already registered and insured. Charge $50 per player and can make up whatever age groups we want including mixed boys/girls etc. Al will follow-up for more details.

- All Cups and Trophies need to be returned to LISA

- Head Referee advised had raised concerns about complaints of racial slurs at games. This will not be tolerated. 

Cup Play – all rules on LISA website. Still need to decide on overtime play.

Dundee Management – Alex presented letter which he signed on behalf of the club for Dundee Management to become a sponsor for the club. They will be allowed to display their logo on website and newsletters and the right to promote their organization via way of a banner – which they will provide – at club activities. Board members expressed concern that they don’t want any active solicitation taking place – ie booth’s with salespeople at our tournaments or other events. Alex, indicated this would not happen. Copy of the letter given to Treasurer, James Stelck.

U17/U18 Girls Gold Team – Jim Knowles along with several parents and players expressed concern on what has transpired with their team this year. Year got off to a rocky start when coordinator left our club as her daughter went to play elsewhere. There was also a shortage of players at the time so the U17 and U18 age groups were combined. Concerns expressed about players who were picked by the coach to play on the Gold team. Also, about 6 of the players sponsored by the coach have not been coming out to games and neither has the coach. Players are frustrated because they often only have 8 players out per game. They want to know what options are available so that they can continue to play soccer within our club and have a viable team. Several suggestions/options brought up:

· Possibility of allowing U16 girls to play up. Helen C to follow-up

· Dave to contact other LISA teams to see if there are other players out there who might want to transfer in.

· Could move up to 3 girls to the boys team as the boys team currently only has 13.

Agreed that Claire Rettie would continue to liaise with Dave Erb and Helen C to review options to come up with solution.  Claire will also sit on committee with Dave, Al C and Helen on player placement, assessment etc. 

Field Use Agreement – Reviewed the amended agreement prepared by Central Saanich for Alexander Field.  Board is still concerned about the special note on page 2 which still gives Central Saanich the right to restrict use of the play filed. Wording changed to say that if they do use their authority to close it they need to use the guidelines set out in the agreement. 

MOTION (John) Donna (2nd) To approve the Field Use Agreement with amended wording. (See attached).


CARRIED

- Discussed whether we actually want to award the contract to do the pre-work for the field development and whether we will want to put the whole project out to tender.  Dave Hill has the expertise to do what we were going to pay consultants $30,000 to do.  Dave Erb is also looking at making the field development at Alexander a community project by getting “freebies” from local contractors to help out.  Also, has a lead on some free (or cheap) lights from BC Hydro.

Wain Road Washrooms – working on getting these open for weekend games.  John is following up.

Didn’t get to Roundtable due to time

Meeting Adjourned at 9:45pm
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